From: Janet E. Towse [mailto:Janet.E.Towse@dartmouth.edu]
Sent: Monday, January 13, 2014 5:00 PM

To: Drew, Tim

Subject: Wild Meadows SEC Docket No. 2013-02

Good afternoon Mr. Drew,

| am a member of the Alexandria Conservation Commission and only just learned that today is
the last day to comment upon the "completeness" of the Iberdrola Wild Meadows Wind
Farm. | hope you will accept this comment.

The Wild Meadow Wetland Permit application has arrived at commission in dribs and drabs;
first a letter without an application, then a very lengthy application, then a whole box of
binders. We are a volunteer board and are a bit overwhelmed by the enormity of the detail.

That said, the first thing we noticed was that the only map and lot number noted on the
wetland permit application was non-existent in the town of Alexandria on the road

specified. We had no convenient way to discover on which parcel of land the wetland was
found. After receiving the full 1 1/2 inch thick binder, | still don't know which wetland is under
consideration. There is voluminous detail regarding which wetlands are NOT being impacted,
but | have yet to see a definitive list of which are being impacted and are the subject of the
application. I'm sure it's there somewhere, but | have to use a magnifiying glass to try to
discern the identifiers on their wetland map and still can't do it. Some of the maps are bound
upside down in the book. There are no landmarks noted so that | can find my way.

The secretary of our commission, Mr. Thomas Steven Whitman telephoned NH DES in
December and spoke to the Wetlands Division regarding this issue and requested a 40 day
extension of time to review the application. Truly, | would like a better application, but we are
meeting tonight anyway, having moved up our monthly meeting for this purpose. Please, can
you ask them to submit a more accurate application?

We are volunteers and are not paid for our labors. We deserve better from an enormous multi-
national conglomerate like Iberdrola.

Thank your for your consideration,
Janet E. Towse

2442 Washburn Road
Alexandria, NH 03222



